Suwannee HO Meeting notes: March 8, 2005

(1) General discussion from progress of subcommittees:

(a) Matt Cohen requests that the chairs of each subcommittee send him updates of discussions within the subcommittees that can be posted to the web.

(b) Each subcommittee should start to focus on the specifics of their particular topic as it relates to the overarching question of the HO, i.e. What is the human influence on the landscape, ecology, and hydrology of the watershed?  For example, For subcommittee 4 (contaminant transport), it will be important to determine what contaminants are important within the Suwannee watershed (NO3, Hg etc) and focus on questions/hypotheses pertaining to those contaminants.  Similar examples could be found for subcommittee 2 (biogeochemistry and ecology), subcommittee 3 (Extreme events) and subcommittee 5 (modeling).

(c) The need to include social scientists in the planning of the proposal was recognized with particular attention to potential for an economic evaluation of the relationship between human activities and the watershed.

(d) Subcommittee 5 has made good progress towards an initial model by obtaining a model grid from the USGS and making contacts with the Naval Research Lab for wind information.

(e) Subcommittee 6 has been gathering information from various agencies including meeting with the USGS in Tallahassee.  Data is being organized through mapping, which should be ported to the web site soon.  Arrangements have been made to travel to Tifton to meet with the ARS group.

Subcommittee chairs:  Please send to Matt and Kathleen updates on your discussions so that they can be posted to the web site.

(2) We discussed the merits and values of creating a catalogue of available facilities that could be contributed to the HO.  Although this catalogue is putting the cart before the horse (i.e. science questions need defining before techniques), we decided it would be useful to start this developing such a list.

Please send to Matt and/or Kathleen a list and description of available analytical and computing facilities in your units.

(3) We need to think of a process to use to identify specific subbasins within the broader water shed to focus intensive studies.  Our discussion led to the idea of overlaying particular information about the watershed to narrow the possibilities of focused subbasin areas.  Our discussion was refined in a recent email from Matt where he suggests six selection criterion:

a) Terrain (flat/hilly) - from DEM

b) Geology (confined/unconfined) - have both Fl and Ga coverages

c) Landuse (natural, ag, urban) - have seamless coverage

d) Available data (groundwater, surface water, water quality) - have point

data

e) Soils (clay, sand) - have consistent coverage

f) Extent (select nested subbasins based on above criteria) - have nested

scale basin maps

Please think about the values of each of these criterion and if there are others that should be used in the selection.

(4) We will meet again on March 22 in Rogers Hall.  A reminder will be circulated closer to the meeting.  The tentative agenda will be:

(a) Report on the Austin meeting

(b) Discussion of continued work on topics within subcommittees

(c) Discussion of how to divide watershed into focus sub basins

(d) Discussion of analytical capabilities available and those needed.

